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Last Chance Patriots in Action
As we approach Primary Election day on June 5th, Last Chance Patriots urges 

everyone to choose carefully and select candidates who reflect your values by their actions 
in life prior to running for office.  We must judge people by their actions because what a 
person does is much more indicative of their values than what they say.  It is easy to play to 
crowds and recite the talking points that the crowd responds positively to; it is easy to make 
empty promises; it is easy to smile and glad-hand and win over people who attend rallies in 
support of a candidate.  It is much harder to stand strong for principles, values and our 
Constitution when one sinks into the swamps of Helena and Washington, D.C.  How many 
elected officials can you name in your lifetime who consistently stood by their promises and 
stood by you, the citizens they represent, and stood strongly and unwaveringly for the 
Constitution?  And how many can you name who collapsed under pressure to vote against 
what they may have promised or campaigned upon or what represented the values they 
had espoused during their campaign?  The unfortunate fact is that too many politicians, 
rather than being committed to you are only committed to being re-elected.  From the day 
that they climb on the merry-go-rounds in Helena or D.C., most politicians have their eye 
on the golden ring to win the next free ride rather than on serving their country, their states, 
or their constituents. So choose wisely when you select those who will run in November 
because there has probably never been a mid-term election as important as this one.

Missoula Refugee Update thru May 25 , 2018
 Missoula welcomed 12 additional refugees during May:  6 from the DRC and 6 
from Eritrea.  This brings the total number of refugees resettled in Missoula since summer 
2016 to 172.  So far is has not been possible to find out the 
number of refugees that actually remain in Missoula, or in 
Montana for that matter because that data is closely protected 
by the State Department and by the State of Montana.   The fact 
is that the only way to track the refugees’ locations after their 
first ninety days in the US is by tracking their use of public 
financial assistance programs and that information is highly 
protected.  We know that some have left the area and some have 
left the state, seeking to move to areas that can provide better 
housing and employment opportunities or areas where 
relatives, friends or simply others from their home country are 
already settled.  From the perspective of the refugees this is 
quite understandable. From the perspective of the International 
Rescue Committee it is of no consequence.  The IRC has 
pocketed $3800 per refugee from US government ($4000 less 
$200 cash they must demonstrate as having spent and $800 of 
donated goods they must have given) for a total of $653,600 in Missoula!  And remember 
the IRC has no responsibility for the refugees after 90 days! Yet, they still beg for money.
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Congo       51
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The Helena Independent Record reported that a Capital High School student was removed from class 
after posting a Snapchat video with a pistol in it. Keep that in mind, the post had a pistol in it. Helena Public 
Schools Superintendent, Jack Copps, said the district received a report from a student who saw the video and 
administrators have since reviewed it. Here are the key words from the man in charge: Copps said, “The 
video does not threaten anyone, but instead asks questions about the merits of gun ownership.”  

He went on to say, “That video simply questioned from a Second Amendment perspective whether a 
person was automatically guilty because they owned a firearm,” Yet, he is the same Superintendent who led 
the charge for the young man’s suspension. The district and the Helena police are involved in the 
investigation. Write the Helena Independent and weigh in on this travesty, happening right here under the 
Big Sky.

Speaking of Big Sky, right down the road a couple of hours in the Peoples Republic of Missoula we 
have Big Sky High School where a student was suspended and removed for wearing, of all things, a T-shirt 
with a rebel flag on it. The Missoulian reported that at Big Sky, student Mitchell Ballas said Wednesday he 
was wearing the sweatshirt to stand up for students' First Amendment rights to freedom of speech after one 
of his friends was asked not to wear a Confederate flag hat. And then the Left reared its ugly head.

Attorney for the Missoula County Public Schools, Elizabeth Kaleva promptly said, ”There are a lot of 
cases actually where the use of the Confederate flag has been banned at schools and been upheld”. Then of 
course the Missoulian contacted the Montana Human 
Rights Council who reported that from the middle of 
2016 to the end of 2017, the network counted "a 
tenfold increase in all hate incidents over the same 
period in previous years," Those reports include 
displays of the Confederate flag "for provocation.” 
And we’re proud to say that the Last Chance Patriots 
are some of that ‘tenfold’ increase.

Of course Pravda, eh, the Missoulian wasn’t 
done contacting people yet. They rolled out one Tobin 
Miller Shearer, Director of African-American Studies 
at the University of Montana. Director Shearer, who 
loves to go around Montana singing the praises of 
Black Lives Matter, said the story about the 
Confederate flag is not complex.

He said, ”The lost cause narrative of white Southerners has attempted to reinterpret the flag as something 
other than standing for the Confederate drive to maintain a slave society,"  I would dare say Tobin Miller 
Shearer missed the rich Confederate history of those settling Montana. Last Chance Gulch, named for the 
Gold found there was found by two former Confederate soldiers. And Lewis & Clark County, originally 
named Meagher County, Was renamed when the legislature got upset with the Territorial Governor, Thomas 
Meagher, because of his treatment of a Confederate veteran in the legislature. Those points are conveniently 
skipped over in Montana history. Wake up Montanans. Last month it was free speech in Lake County, now in 
two of our high schools.

The War on Free Speech in Montana Schools
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Just like in Washington, there is a Swamp under the Big Sky. The biggest gator in our swamp is none 
other than Senator Jon Tester. In the infographic below you can see that removing the big guy is going to be 
like swimming the Missouri River with one arm tied behind your back. But remove him we must if we’re 
going to take back our state and nation. Montana newspapers suffer a serious case of Tester bias.

As you can read elsewhere in this edition, when Big Jon was first elected to the US Senate it came 
under some very questionable circumstances. His win tipped the balance of the scales in the Senate to the 
Democrats. And guess who was thrilled? The Communist Party USA. According to a report to the National 
Committee of the Communist Party USA (June 24, 2006) The report said, “In Montana, State Senator Jon 
Tester who has a very strong labor, environment and peace record won a landslide victory in the Primary.”  
In the coming editions of The Last Chance Patriot we will explore more interesting findings on Mr. Testers 
surprise election victory, his subsequent voting record and the tales he tells with the help of the media.

The Biggest Gator in Montana’s Swamps’ Gotta’ Go
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A Book that Matters … to All Montanans
We featured this book last month as one of our three ‘Books That Matter’. We do not know the Author 

nor have any financial or other interest in the book. However, it is the most important book any Montanan 
could read in this election year. It is a first hand education by a man who has experienced our government at 
its worst. Christopher Kortlander is a tried and true Montanan who is still standing and fighting after our 
government nearly destroyed his life and his livelihood.

Christopher Kortlander, the Author of Arrow to the Heart, is the Owner and Curator 
for the Custer Battlefield Museum in Garryowen, MT. It is located in the middle of 
the Crow Agency. He moved to Montana from California, bought the town of 
Garryowen and rebuilt it and developed the museum. The book is about the many 
injustices taking place today and one of the most important to Montanans with the 
upcoming elections this fall is the election of Jon Tester when he ran against Conrad 
Burns and surprised the nation by winning a very close election. There were rumors 
and even a lawsuit at the time regarding election fraud on the Crow Agency.

An entire section of his book devoted to his firsthand knowledge of the voter fraud 
that took place during the election in 2006.  It is believed that this type of voter fraud 
continues to take place in Montana and should be of great concern to us in 2018.  
Brian Schweitzer, who was Governor in 2006, was actually recorded during a 

presentation to a conference of trial lawyers bragging about how he used his power to perpetuate the fraud.  
Of course, when called out for his statements, he claimed to have been “joking.”  The details provided in this 
book are amazing, up to and including Mr. Kortlander’s description of checks he cashed for tribal members, 
drawn on Jon Tester’s campaign fund account, that they said were in payment for their votes for Jon Tester.

The book also contains a detailed account of the vendetta that BLM agents and the US Attorney for 
Montana waged against Mr. Kortlander at his Museum.  He returned home one day to find a fully armed 
SWAT team with military vehicles blocking the entrance to Garryowen.  Stephen King couldn’t write 
something as frightening as what happened next.  Armed agents stormed his place, interrogated him for 
hours and for the next five years pursued him, all for the want of an alleged fake 7th Cavalry button that had 
been planted by the agents themselves!

Mr. Kortlander also includes a chapter about a doctor and his wife in rural Utah who the BLM 
pursued over allegations of scavenging bones and running a stolen artifacts ring.  Again, the BLM had set 
them up, imbedded a confidential informant in their lives, and relentlessly badgered them, threatened them 
and took them to court.  At one point their home was descended upon by a SWAT team with over 80 
members!  The doctor eventually took his own life and his family was left behind to suffer further 
intimidation by the ravenous BLM agents.  An incredible story!

This book uses these incidents and others, Randy Weaver, whose wife was shot by federal agents as 
she held a baby, the Bundys, whose saga still continues, LaVoy Finnicum’s death at the hands of federal 
agents, to explain in great detail how federal agencies have been granted excessive powers under the guise of 
“law enforcement.”  You need to read this book and share it with others.  Patriots, you know that we live in 
difficult times, times never before seen since the founding of our country.  Your ability to stand against the 
tyranny that has been gaining momentum begins with your awareness of the real dangers.  Reading Arrow 
to the Heart will open your eyes!
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Blackfoot Tribe Presents to the United Nations: Recently 
Blackfoot tribal member Loren Birdrattler of Browning presented to a UN 
panel on sustainable development. He was particularly presenting on 
sustainable agriculture and how to reach sustainability goals. These days it 
seems citizens get to go direct to international entities (think John Kerry and 
Iran) without any sanction of our own government. Heads up!

Hiccup in Great Falls: The proposed Madison Food Park east of Great 
Falls took a hit last week when "Norsman Consulting Group, of Havre, withdrew 
from the project after several attempts to resolve an impasse with the client, 
Friesen Foods, on the strategic direction of the development failed to create a 
resolution”. Representatives of Norsman reported that the decision to 
withdraw came as a result of irreconcilable differences with their client. Stay 
tuned.

Our Neighbors to the North: In news out of Canada, seems they are 
following in Sweden’s footsteps and are mysteriously undergoing a growing 
rape epidemic. While the common denominator would to most observers be 
the growing number of Islamic immigrants, Canada has another answer. They 
made it official this month that no longer will they record ‘ethnicity’ when 
police are reporting rapes. Problem solved.

Peoples Republic Update: Jesse Ramos., the lone Republican City 
Councilman, is fighting the good fight. He wants the enormous legal bills the 
city paid to takeover the water company released to the public. Guess what? 
The Mayor and City Council are incredulous that he is demanding it. Go Jesse! 
People from inside tell me those bills are twice what they’re saying and just 
how close is the law firm reaping the rewards of Mayor Engen’s government 
expansion?

Bullock Favors Mass Immigration: If you remember, our Governor 
Bullock, would be President Bullock, vetoed Senate Bill SB-97, which would 
have insured that only Montana laws would be applied in Montana courts. He 
recently came out against having a citizenship question on the coming US 
census. Why on earth would he oppose Montana laws for Montana courts and 
asking who is a US citizen? Conclusion: He is a puppet for the far left’s assault 
on Montana. And he is consistent, he also came out and stated he would not 
send the Montana National Guard for President Trump’s protection of our 
southern border. He wants to change the face of Montana. 
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Tidbits from Around the Last Best Place



The holy month for Islam is 
well under way and it appears to 
be out pacing last year. In the UK a 
lady who questioned police about 
Muslims illegally praying in the 
streets was arrested for 
Islamaphobia.

In the Netherlands Muslim 
gangs broke windows and 
vandalized a Hindu Temple, which 
was a target of violence last year.

In Pakistan Muslim gangs 
attacked and burned a rival 
Mosque. We learned also that in 
Indonesia and Palestine a new 
phenomenon surfaced. Families 
participating in suicide bombing 
and dying together.

In Toronto, Canada two 
beaches were closed when they 
were found to be spread with 
broken glass and debris by a new 
Islamic terrorist group who says 
they will seed the beaches from 
Toronto to North Bay 200 miles 
away.

Closer to home in Lewiston, 
ME Muslim youth gangs attacked 
citizens in a local park. A little 
closer to home in Denver, CO a 
Muslim man was found in a hotel 
room with pipe bombs and had 
written on the mirror ‘explosives’.

As Bob Dylan wrote in the 
Sixties … the times they are a 
changing.

.In a press release this week it was announced that at the 
Boy Scouts annual Jamboree it will be required that the leaders 
make condoms available during the event. The Boy Scouts of 
America are now known as Scouts BSA, and are part of what is 
known as World Organization of the Scout Movement, or WOSM. 

It’s also worth noting that exceptions must be made for 
alcohol consumption during the summer event. And we already 
heard they are now accepting girls into the boy scouts so it should 
be quite a Jamboree. Excited to send your son or daughter?

The Chinese state run 
news organization Global Times 
reported this week that the new 
Social Credit System, which 
tracks peoples behavior in every 
way including the Internet, was 
responsible for blocking 11 
million flights and 4 million train 
trips last year.

The system is computer 
based, everyone has a number 
and is tracked, they even have 
facial recognition technology, and 
everyone gets a score. Don’t score 
high enough? You don’t get on 
that plane or train.

No longer a need for those 
antiquated reeducation camps 
anymore when big brother is 
watching from the cloud. And 
guess what? To do it like the 
Chinese requires a 5G network.

On May 21, FBI 
Director Christopher Wray 
told a Senate Appropriations 
Committee the following. “We 
currently have about 1,000 
investigations into exactly the 
kind of people you’re 
describing, covering all 50 
states as I’m sitting here right 
now. And that’s not even 
counting, you know, the al-
Qaeda investigations, the 
traditional ISIS investigations, 
the domestic terrorism 
investigations, but just the 
group you’re talking about,” 
he said.

That sure sounds like a 
lot of investigations to mm. 
Wouldn’t you like to know 
where those investigations are 
right here in the Big Sky? 
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RAMADAN REPORT CONDOMS , BOOZE & BOY SCOUTS

Sit Rep in the War on the Free World

FROM CHINA WITH LOVE FBI INVESTIGATIONS
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Actions You Can Take to Save Our State and Nation
President Trump   

Phone  202-456-1111   E-mail:  (use website:  www.whitehouse.gov/contact )

   Governor Bullock  
Phone 855-3318-1350   E-mail: (use website: http://governor.mt.gov/Home/Contact/shareopinion )

   Senator Daines  
Phone in DC  202-224-251  E-mail: (use website:  www.daines.senate.gov/connect/email-steve 

   Senator Tester 
Phone in DC 202-224-2644  E-mail: (use website:  www.tester.senate.gov/?p=email_senator 

   Congressman Gianforte  
Phone in DC 202-225-3211 E-mail: (use website:  https://gianforte.house.gov/contact/email 

   For Montana State Senators and Representatives 

Use the state website and you will be directed to contact information  

      For Your particular Senator and Representative 

http://leg.mt.gov/css/find%20a%20legislator.asp 

http://www.whitehouse.gov/contact
http://governor.mt.gov/Home/Contact/shareopinion
http://www.daines.senate.gov/connect/email-steve
http://www.tester.senate.gov/?p=email_senator
https://gianforte.house.gov/contact/email
http://leg.mt.gov/css/find%2525252520a%2525252520legislator.asp
http://www.whitehouse.gov/contact
http://governor.mt.gov/Home/Contact/shareopinion
http://www.daines.senate.gov/connect/email-steve
http://www.tester.senate.gov/?p=email_senator
https://gianforte.house.gov/contact/email
http://leg.mt.gov/css/find%2525252520a%2525252520legislator.asp
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HELP! We need to grow our mailing list across the state. 
Please share with others.

 We hope you have enjoyed this issue of the Last Chance Patriots Newsletter           
and that you found it informative.  We encourage you to share it with your friends                

and family.  They can receive future newsletters directly by sending us their e-mail address 
to lastchancepatriots@gmail.com.

ATTENTION 
Last Chance Patriots

     Our speakers are available 
to come speak to your 
groups, throughout the state 
on topics such as refugee 
resettlement, sanctuary cities, 
Islam and a developing list of 
topics.
     We can also host movie 
events, contact us for a list of 
pertinent DVD’s we have 
available on the above topics 
and more.  

We charge only for 
our travel expenses.

GREAT FALLS MEATPACKING ISSUE 
Please pay attention and support our compatriots in Cascade 

County. They need our support and you can follow them on 
Facebook by clicking here https://www.facebook.com/
GreatFallsAreaConcernedCitizens/ 

Spread the Word Across the State

SAY 
NO  
TO  

ILLEGAL 
IMMIGRATION 

IN  
MONTANA

SAY 
NO  
TO  

SANCTUARY  
CITIES  

IN  
MONTANA

STOP REFUGEE RESETTLEMENT IN MONTANA

https://www.facebook.com/GreatFallsAreaConcernedCitizens/
https://www.facebook.com/GreatFallsAreaConcernedCitizens/
https://www.facebook.com/GreatFallsAreaConcernedCitizens/
mailto:lastchancepatriots@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/GreatFallsAreaConcernedCitizens/
https://www.facebook.com/GreatFallsAreaConcernedCitizens/
https://www.facebook.com/GreatFallsAreaConcernedCitizens/
mailto:lastchancepatriots@gmail.com

